
Friends of Baldwin Park news: 
The photos are of the last of our fall colors, and the Plumbago plants at their peak (in two sections of the 
planting beds) Photos this week. 
 
The December meeting of FOMBP was Thursday evening 12/3.  
Attending were Mel S, Sandra O, Grace H, Stan O, Paul S, and Jim F 
Treasurer’s report continues at $3,103 
Grace reported on Park Friends group meeting, especially the activities of the other  larger Friends 
groups . 
Jim registered our group with Parks and Recreation for 2016. 
Grace and Stan reported that they would put up the lights on our little tree on Friday (done and lights 
twinkling last evening!). 
Discussion of park repairs: lighting improvement, masonry work that has stabilized the walls, and 
concrete bases for new park benches has been poured this week. 
We have noticed that the concrete staining we did several years ago for the wall area previously 
repaired, has lost the stain. We will request permission to restain bleached areas as a “love your park” 
activity in May. 
 
Next cleanup is Saturday, December 12 at 10 AM. 
Our next meeting is January 7 at 7PM at Tivoli. 
January cleanup, Saturday the 16th, weather permitting. 
Jim Fennell, President Friends of Matthias Baldwin Park  
 
 


